Summary of Planning Guide Revisions

Effective:  May 1, 2024
Section 5:
PGRR109 – Dynamic Model Review Process Improvement for Inverter-Based Resource (IBR) Modification
This Planning Guide Revision Request (PGRR) introduces a new requirement for Interconnecting Entities (IEs) associated with Inverter-Based Resources (IBRs) to undergo a dynamic model review process prior to the Resource Commissioning Date.  Additionally, this PGRR mandates that Resource Entities owning or controlling operational IBRs must undergo a review process before implementing modification to any control settings or equipment that impact the dynamic response (e.g., voltage, frequency, and current injections) at the Point of Interconnection (POI).  Revised Subsections:  5.2.1 and 5.5

Section 6:
PGRR109 – Dynamic Model Review Process Improvement for Inverter-Based Resource (IBR) Modification 
See Section 5 above. 
Revised Subsection:  6.2
Administrative Changes:

Non-substantive administrative changes were made such as spelling corrections, formatting, and correcting Section numbering and references.
Revised Subsections:  5.5 and 6.2  
PAGE  

